
 
 

 

 
 
 
February 18, 2025 
 
 
 
Chairman Grassley 
Ranking Member Durbin 
 
Dear Mr. Chairman Grassley and Mr. Ranking Member Durbin: 
 
I write as a concerned parent regarding the HALT Fentanyl Act. I would strongly 
request putting this bill up for vote without amendments. As the mother of a child lost 
to Fentanyl poisoning, I believe it is imperative this legislation is passed by the Senate 
and sent to President Trump to sign into law as quickly as possible. We are losing many 
thousands of Americans every year to these dangerous illicit drugs. Law enforcement, 
prosecutors and judges need stronger laws in place to hold those preying on our kids 
accountable for their actions.  
 
On July 16, 2021, I found my beautiful son, Dean “DJ” Ashenfelder, Jr., dead in his 
bedroom. He was our only child, born June 8, 1990. He was incredibly smart, had a 
great sense of humor and a beautiful laugh. He loved hard and was fiercely loyal to 
those he loved. And he suffered for many years with substance use disorder. 
 
When DJ turned 18, he joined the US Army and was on top of the world. Never an 
athletic child, he thrived in the Army, loving PT and the structured life it provided. Our 
beautiful son found his place in the world, and we couldn’t have been prouder. He was 
injured during training and prescribed pain medication. The injury wasn’t serious, 
however the treatment turned out to be a very serious problem for DJ. He was addicted 
to opioids and the years following tested us in ways no parent wants to experience.  
 
DJ was given a general discharge and sent home with the guilt and shame he felt. Once 
back in the small North Carolina town he grew up in he found it difficult to find work  






